
What do headteachers get in return for their annual subscription to EPHA?

The current annual subscription to EPHA is £100 (increasing to £120 in the 2012/13 financial year). In return for this subscription, headteachers will receive the following benefits:

· A termly meeting for headteachers in each of the four areas of Essex

A chance for all headteachers to meet with colleagues across their area, network and share good practice, find out about current local and national issues, and feed back their concerns and successes to the LA and other heads. All that, and a free lunch!

· The termly Executive meetings and the Area Development Group meetings

Headteachers are elected to the EPHA Executive to represent every area, district and Local Delivery Group in Essex; they meet termly to discuss national, county and local issues, with the aim of ensuring that the primary voice is heard in Essex and plays a part in driving forward the school improvement agenda. 

Increasingly, the Executive meets with national leaders in education, including representatives from the National College, as well as the Cabinet Member for Schools in Essex. We know that it is vital for headteachers to collaborate and cooperate with their local schools, but also feel that it is essential for the Essex primary voice to be heard at the strategic level in local and national politics. The Chair of EPHA is on the board of the National Network for Chairs of Headteacher Associations, a group that has direct access to NCSL, the DfE and Ofsted.

EPHA Executive members also offer vital support to new and established headteachers across the county.

· An annual Headteachers’ conference and a Deputy Headteachers’ conference.

Two competitively priced conferences, dedicated to developing and celebrating school leadership in Essex. 

· Expenses and reimbursement for the EPHA Liaison Officer and primary headteachers who represent colleagues on a range of local and national groups across a range of children’s services. 

· A dedicated website for EPHA

A website for Essex primary headteachers, with a wealth of information including minutes of key meetings and documents relating to schools and education, including model policies, safeguarding, information from the Local Authority and Department for Education, and good practice in education.

www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
· A termly newsletter

Informing headteachers of news and topical information, resulting from meetings and work carried out by EPHA officers and representatives.

· EPHA Manager

The employment of a manager, who runs the administration of the association, manages the website, organises annual conferences for headteachers and deputies, and supports the Executive and all headteachers across Essex.

· Being part of a county-wide professional association

Whether or not a school is a Local Authority maintained school or an academy (or a free school), all primary-phase headteachers and principals in Essex are automatically members of EPHA. 

As the education landscape changes, the Essex Primary Headteachers’ Association believes that the need for an over-arching strategic voice and a developed support network in Essex is becoming more and more important. Schools in other authorities are looking to the EPHA model to see how a successful association, capable of influencing local and national strategy, and also able to hold the LA to account and advise on the implementation of policies and initiatives, can be developed. 
Your subscription helps ensure that EPHA continues to go from strength to strength in supporting and representing headteachers across Essex. 
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Executive Meeting with the Local Authority 





The EPHA Executive meets termly to discuss topical and strategic issues with Local Authority officers. At the Spring term meeting the agenda focused on:


The new School Improvement Commissioning and Traded Services structure;


A Social Care and Safeguarding update;


A finance update about the 2012/13 budget and recent Schools Forum decisions;


Councillor Stephen Castle, Cabinet Member for Education in Essex attended the meeting to explain the funding formula decisions for 2012-15. He confirmed the LA’s determination to work in partnership with EPHA and confirmed that the authority will continue to donate £10k a year to support the association. This commitment was welcomed by the Executive. 





FULL MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE and the AREA DEVELOPMENT GROUP MEETINGS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE EPHA WEBSITE











EPHA Executive discussion and feedback





The EPHA Executive currently numbers around 40 headteachers,  elected by colleagues to discuss strategic issues and to share views and concerns – local and county-wide - with Local Authority officers.





At the termly meeting on 7 February, the Executive discussed the future of the association, taking into account the changing education landscape and the current economic cuts faced by the Local Authority and schools across the county. It was stressed that EPHA remains the professional association for all primary-phase headteachers in Essex, whether or not their school is within local authority control – a situation that will become increasingly common in the next few years. 





Linda Bamford, the NCSL College Associate for South and East, attended the meeting to update headteachers on the support and development opportunities available from the National College. These include the following system leadership roles:


Local Leaders in Education (LLE)


National Leaders in Education (NLE)


Specialist Leaders of Education (SLE) This role offers accreditation for people with exceptional professional capabilities and can include School Business Managers, teachers, pastoral support workers – the important factor is the outstanding person rather than the school.


National Leaders of Governance (NLG)


Linda also gave an update on Teaching Schools and the changing (and soon to be non-statutory) NPQH.





FULL MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE MEETING ARE AVAILABLE ON THE EPHA WEBSITE www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk












































































































































































































































































































































HEADTEACHERS’ CONFERENCE Friday 16 March 2012 


Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay – key note speakers, Usha Sahni, Ofsted Regional Director, and Jane Riley.


Places are going fast, so please contact Pam Langmead immediately if you would like to attend. 


DEPUTY HEADS’ CONFERENCE Friday 12 October 2012 Weston Homes Community Stadium, Colchester














You can contact EPHA through the website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk" �www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk�


or via Pam Langmead, EPHA Manager, at    � HYPERLINK "mailto:langmead@tesco.net" ��langmead@tesco.net� or


Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:mikeblant@gmail.com" �mikeblant@gmail.com� or


Karen Springett, EPHA Chair, via Milldene Primary 





























EPHA Meetings Academic Year 2011/2012





Spring term 2012


SOUTH     Wednesday 29 February 2012     The Belvedere, Crays Hill 


N-EAST   Thursday 1 March 2012	    Weston Homes Community Stadium      


CENTRAL Tuesday 6 March 2012	      Chelmsford City Football Club


WEST  	Wednesday 7 March 2012	                North Weald Golf Club





Summer term 2012


SOUTH   Wednesday 13 June 2012	             The Belvedere, Crays Hill


N-EAST   Thursday 14 June 2012	   Weston Homes Community Stadium      


CENTRAL Tuesday 19 June 2012	       Chelmsford City Football Club


WEST   	Wednesday 20 June 2012 	                  North Weald Golf Club 





Meetings start at 9.00 am and please book out the whole day to ensure you benefit from the District, EPHA and Local Authority input. The agendas will be emailed to schools at least a week in advance of the meeting, and are available on the EPHA website.


Lunch and refreshments will be provided free at the meetings. 





EPHA Annual General Meeting


Autumn term – to be arranged


          


Contact your Area Chair with any concerns, questions or issues you would like to discuss with colleagues.





ECC Safeguarding News


The safeguarding web page on the schools infolink has 


been given a major overhaul and key documentation updated, including a model Child Protection policy (August 2011). (NB There is also a new safeguarding page on the EPHA website) 





The training package for the Designated Lead Person for Child Protection has been altered. New CP Designated Leads will have access to a one day course and there will be 


a half day refresher course available for established leads. 





ECC has produced a new Section 11 Audit tool, replacing the previous audit tool produced in 2008. This is a non-statutory self-evaluation tool which will help schools assess their own safeguarding practice and procedures.











